

12/08/2021

## Increased Restrictions in Strathfield and Burwood Local Government Areas

Dear Parents/Carers,

I hope you and your families are safe and well.

This morning the NSW Premier announced that Strathfield and Burwood Local Government Areas have had a **high level of community transmission** of COVID-19 and greater restrictions would be introduced from 5pm today.

As our school is located near Strathfield and Burwood, we want to remind you to keep your children at home unless you are an essential worker and your children cannot be educated at home. Our school will continue to be open but with an absolute minimum number of staff for supervision.

If you are working from home, your child is able to learn from home and should stay at home as directed by the NSW Health Public Health Order.

Please download the <u>NSW school updates app</u> onto your phone, if you haven't already done so, to receive the latest updates about the operational status of your child's school. [Link: <a href="https://education.nsw.gov.au/parents-and-carers/nsw-school-updates-app">https://education.nsw.gov.au/parents-and-carers/nsw-school-updates-app</a>]

I want to thank all the families who have continued to support our community by keeping their children at home to minimise movement in the community. Get in touch with your teacher to discuss any additional needs for your child or family to support you to continue learning from home.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

**Yours Sincerely** 

M. Cidem